All officials present except Comm. John Hodges who came in the afternoon.

Members of the St. Mary's Co. Mem. Library Association, R.Adm. Johnson, R.B. Broun, Jr. J. Sheridan Fahenstock and Wm.M. Loker, Jr., came to discuss the possibility of the County obtaining some of the "surplus" property belonging to the US Navy in Lex. Pk. as the library could use a section of the Community Bldg., since it has outgrown its present quarters Ground around the building could be used as a playground in this building. Adm. Johnson read a letter concerning this "surplus property" and if the Commissioners desire it, the Navy in Wash will send 2 officials down here to discuss this matter with them, going into details about the acquisition of the various properties to be declared "surplus."

Mr. Sterling dictated a letter to Capt. Vose, Commanding Officer, USNATC, Patuxent River, Md., advising him the Commissioners desired to obtain certain pieces of "surplus" property when they are declared surplus. This property would include the Community Bldg., Child Care Bldg., land adjacent thereto as well as the Fire House and land on which it is built.

Raymond Taylor, Compton came to inquire if land he owns, formerly used as a public dump site would be cleaned up etc., when the dump site is moved to Mrs. Alear's property. He was advised this would be done

Mr. Eugene Cullen, newly appointed Resident Engineer for St. Mary's County came in with Jr. Raley. He was advised of the reason for holding the weekly meetings by the Commissioners with the SRC, at 1:30pm. explained his background, experience etc. The following matters were considered:-

R. Stevens road, this will be taken care of as soon as possible. 1.

St. Andrews Ch. road, continue to repair holes etc. 2.

Surplus logs at S.R.garage, high bidder was Mattingly Guy, \$28.00 3. per 1,000 ft. there are between 2,600 and 3,000 ft. of logs to be sold.

Dump site rented from Mrs. heresa Klear, contract to be recorded. 4.

S11 dumps to be worked on Saturdays, due to tremendous amount of work 5.

necessary to be done other days on County roads.

Messrs. John Edmunds, Moore and Mayor, 1st Dist. 3/4 mi road leading 6. from Tippett's Landing to Spring Ridge, families have maintained this road over past years, 8 families own homes- 3 are permanent residents, 5 come week ends and summer; in bad condition, sometimes It was decided to hold a meeting on Tues May 2, at 2:30 pm and ask Mr. Harry Cker and Mr.W.G.Carter, Wash DC to Letters were sent to these two.

Mr. Robt. King, Bd. of Education discussed Teachers' increment with the Commissioners-no decision. Mr. Aing will come again on April 25 for further discussion.

Board adjourned at 4 pm

approved Leonard Soffvey

be given president.

Beginning today SRC will be given president. excerpts of minutes relating to road metters.